South Shore Regional Communications Center
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Date: 1/17/23
Time: 11:00 am                       
Location: Hingham Fire HQ

	               Attending:
	
	
	   Absent: 

	Aaron Smith
	Executive Director
	SSRECC
	

	              John Gordon
	Deputy Director
	SSRECC
	

	              Phil Lemnios
	Town Manager
	Hull
	X

	Chris Senior
	Town Manager
	Cohasset
	

	Darleen Sullivan
	Town Administrator
	Norwell
	

	Tom Mayo
	Town Administrator
	Hingham
	

	William Quigley
	Police Chief
	Cohasset
	

	Greg Lennon
	Lieutenant Detective
	Cohasset
	

	John Dockray
	Fire Chief
	Cohasset
	

	John Hernan                            
	Asst Chief
	Cohasset
	X

	Dave Jones
	Police Chief
	Hingham
	X

	Ryan O’Shea
	Deputy Police Chief
	Hingham
	X

	Steve Murphy
	Fire Chief
	Hingham
	

	Louis LaChance 
	Deputy Fire Chief
	Hingham
	

	John Dunn
	Police Chief
	Hull
	X

	Neil Reilly
	Deputy Police Chief
	Hull
	X

	Chris Russo
	Fire Chief
	Hull
	X

	William Frazier
	Deputy Fire Chief
	Hull
	X

	Edward Lee
	Police Chief
	Norwell
	X

	John McDevitt
	Deputy Police Chief
	Norwell
	X

	Dave Kean
	Fire Chief
	Norwell
	

	 William Milne
	Deputy Fire Chief
	Norwell
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Called to Order: The meeting was called to order at 11:01 am. 
Agenda:                        
· T/A Senior started the board meeting by welcoming the newest board member T/A Darleen Sullivan, Norwell’s new Town Administrator. 

· Approval of Meeting Minutes:  T/M Senior asked for a motion to be made to approve the 12/13/22 minutes.  Motion made by T/A Mayo 2nd by T/A Sullivan with a unanimous vote.  

· Approval of the Executive Session Meeting Minutes: T/M Senior asked for a motion to be made to approve the 12/13/22 Executive Session minutes.  Motion made by T/A Mayo 2nd by T/A Sullivan with a unanimous vote.




· SSRECC Operations:
· Technology Update 
The Cohasset FD Radio antenna equipment has been moved and secured from the water tank to the shelter building.  Cohasset PD radio infrastructure equipment is being added to the sites. Two new sites are also being added. Radio equipment is due to arrive any day now.
 
GeTac Installs:  The installations have been completed at this time, with a short punch list of minor items to be taken care of today. Chip stated 29 new tablets were ordered. (4) tablets went to Cohasset FD. (8) tablets went to Cohasset PD. (5) tablets went to Hull PD. (3) tablets went to Hull FD. (6) tablets went to Norwell PD. (3) tablets went to Norwell FD. Aaron stated ATT FirstNet air cards have been installed in the majority of the tablets cell coverage is better in the towns so far. We expect that to get better as time goes on. Chief Quigley also stated that the cell coverage is better.

· FY 2024 Budget:
T/M Senior asked if Aaron could hold off on voting for the budget for a month to allow T/M Lemnios time to look it over as well. Aaron gave a brief narrative of the budget for the board today. Aaron stated there was a 5% increase across the board, mostly because of the dispatcher’s contract being settled and salary increase, some office equipment to be replaced or upgraded, and the replacement of the radios in the back room. Aaron stated that bargaining for the Supervisors is set to start this week. T/M Mayo thanked Aaron for a clear presentation of the budget. T/M Mayo asked if the dispatcher negotiations are included in the budget. Aaron stated yes. T/M Mayo asked if the supervisor budget was included, and Aaron stated no, not at this time. T/M Senior asked where we are with the medical insurance. Aaron stated that Mr. Morin was looking into that. T/M Senior and T/A Sullivan both have MIIA Health Insurance for their towns and stated that they would investigate the costs and acceptance information.

T/M Mayo asked about the capital plan. Aaron stated the FY 2024 recommendations are: Looking into a cyber security evaluation through the State 911 grant. SSRECC had a minor breach with an old 2007 software computer a while back and he would like to have our system evaluated. The cost for this is unknown currently. Aaron stated (3) servers w/ UPS, OS & VM ware upgrades $195,000.00 & Firewall upgrade $40,000.00. The Hingham Fire Department Radio Infrastructure needs improvement in south Hingham. The cost would be $167,000.00. Hingham Police Department Infrastructure improvements will be $150,000.00. The switches for all the stations / UPS x (8) replacements are $90,000.00 for a total of $642,935.00. T/M Senior stated that the past Baker Administration was big in cyber security and would like to see if the new administration would support similar state grants.

Chief Quigley asked about open grants. Aaron stated that all the grants are closed except the FY 2018 grant for the overlay channels. Our radio company AllComm has been working on the issue with the FCC. Cohasset Lt. Lennon asked if at least 1 of the channels can be set up. Aaron stated the equipment can’t be purchased without the licensing being in place. Aaron also stated that the existing equipment is now almost six years old and is nearing replacement needs in the next few years. Aaron also stated that this is a ground-level frequency to be used for mutual aid during incidents where the main incident remains on the town’s channel 1 and the overlay channels can be used for other incidents. The COVID situation set us back in getting this project re-started and completed. Lt Lennon stated that 1 channel would be better than the current BAPERN radio, because of the distance of the antenna sites.

· Personnel: 
Currently, we have (3) people training. All are progressing. This past holiday was great for the morale of the dispatchers. There was a department request for ornaments to hang on the SSRECC Christmas tree, and all the departments came up with great ideas. There was a holiday cookie/dessert exchange with members of Hingham FD. This was a great success; we hope to involve all the departments next year.

· New Business:
Chief Quigley asked Aaron for the town’s total calls for service numbers. Aaron advised the chief of their numbers for the year. 


· Adjournment: 
T/M Senior made a motion to adjourn at 11:34 am. Motion made by T/M Mayo and seconded by T/M Sullivan. All three board members voted in favor.  The next meeting will be on February 14, 2023, at 10:00 am at Hingham Fire HQ. 
